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Minister of Public Safety Canada 

Dear Minister Le Blanc: 

Bill S-211 report 

Mount Royal University (MRU) for the period April 1, 2022 to March 31, 2023 

In accordance with Bill S-211, An Act to enact the Fighting Against Forced Labour and Child Labour in Supply 

Chains Act and to amend the Customs Tariff, Mount Royal University is providing the University's report on 

the steps taken during its previous financial year to prevent and reduce the risk of forced labour or child 

labour. 

The University has completed due diligence to the extent possible and to date, has not identified instances 

of the use of child labour or forced labour within its operations or those of its suppliers. 

This report covers the financial year from April 1, 2022, to March 31, 2023. 

Structure and Activities 

Mount Royal University provides post-secondary education. 

Policies 

MRU has policies and related procedures to govern procurement activities. 

Supply Chain 

MRU has approximately 15,941 direct suppliers with 80.74% based in Canada, 16.11% based in the United 

States of America, and 3.15% based in various locations around the world. MRU has internal controls in 

place when engaging with a new supplier. Suppliers must provide the necessary information to the 

University. All suppliers are expected to abide by the terms and conditions set out within the Supply of 

Goods and Services Agreement, that is attached to any distributed purchase orders. However, there is no 

clause within the agreement/terms and conditions that specifically references forced or child labour. These 

terms and conditions do not contain specific clauses identifying expectations regarding child labour and/or 






